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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   
24th April 2025 

The Methodist Church in Britain receives with deep sadness the news of the 
death of His Holiness Pope Francis, and gives thanks for his life and                   
Christian witness. 

Even to the final days of his long life, by his actions and his words, Pope Francis continued to 
set forth the gospel of God’s love in Christ. He spoke plainly of the hope that is to be found in 
Jesus Christ, showed profound compassion for those who are poor and marginalised, and gave 
particular emphasis to God’s demand for global justice. Through his papacy, Francis has                    
fostered an openness to Christians sharing together in the Church’s life and mission, in ways 
which have broken new ground for the Catholic Church. In all these ways, for many Methodists 
Pope Francis’s witness to the Christian faith holds a special resonance, and his loss is deeply 
felt. 

Methodists join in these days in prayer and sympathy with our Catholic sisters and brothers,      
who have lost their Holy Father, recognising the pain that this brings. Methodists will also offer 
prayers in the days ahead for the Catholic Church, as she navigates this period. 

As God receives Pope Francis into God’s arms of love, we pray that he may rest in peace and 
rise in glory. 

Pope Francis greets attendees at the weekly general audience on October 29, 2014 in Rome.  
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We had a lovely Easter service on Easter Sunday morning at Dawley Christian 
Centre. Rev David Lavender took our service which included holy communion. The 
children worked hard on their Easter hats. I’m sure you’ll agree Andrea, Aidan and 
Chloe did a fantastic job of decorating them.  A wonderful time had by all. 

         

Wolverhampton & Shrewsbury District Chair's Travels - Rev.  Rachel Parkinson 

 

District Pilgrimage: Day 1 
We try to be as environmentally aware as we can when planning the pilgrimage which means 
starting and finishing at places served by rail travel. Jo, Steve, Carys and I found ourselves on        
the same train from Shrewsbury to Ludlow. 
Roger and Adrian reprised their “Pilgrim’s classic” - salmon in soy sauce with stir fried veg and 
new potatoes- followed by meringue and fresh fruit salad. Not need for asceticism when it comes 
to food! 
Carys led us in evening prayers. This week our theme is “Making a Mark” - we began with an art 
exercise. 

https://www.facebook.com/WolverhamptonandShrewsburyDistrictChair?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV7pKivdTi-yTunDaOdbn0sIpO_unyh_yPigpeXg5VHX_sTYAp8gtpzaJt5fNMRVAtQA9STc9SzwT4DMACv6kA2mn94nJd7rT0XLEFCbg5k_S0ZOc6b4p5qLffv0MDOmoD5l93REDR91JMUBb4plrOsXMzy5UB1B0GSFoRrs27XAurQ36a


3 

Eco News from the Telford Circuit 

"Our Lord has written the promise of resurrection, not in books 

alone, but in every leaf in springtime." 

Martin Luther 

At this time of year the world seems to be full of life, doesn’t it!  Whether you have a 

large outside space at your church or just a tiny parking space, there are small 

things you can do to support local wildlife.  Planting up one pot of flowers or hang-

ing basket or putting up a bat box might be just the thing 

that sparks a conversation with your neighbours about 

why looking after God’s creation is so important to you.  

The Methodist Church website has examples (including 

from our district) of how even a small space can be trans-

formed and help to build links with local community 

groups. Click here: Latest Eco Stories and Updates - The Methodist Church  

In our own circuit we look forward to the official opening of 

Dawley Community Garden on Friday 9
th
 May, which I am sure will inspire us all 

with ideas to try out.  While you are there, come and find out more about what it 

means to be an Eco Church.  There will be an opportunity to register on the Eco 

Church website and eco-gifts to take away! 

Julie and the staff and governors at John Fletcher Primary School have also been 
busy planting and on 4

th
 April their new Prayer Garden was blessed by Rev Andy 

(St Michael’s Church, Madeley).  May it be a place of peace and a blessing and to 
all at the school!  

Good Friday Service at Dawley Christian Centre  

Thank you to everyone who attended the Good  Friday 
service at Dawley Christian Centre, even though it was a 
bit damp, it was still great to be able to worship outside in 
the bandstand. It was so lovely to see so many people 
from across the Circuit and neighbouring local churches 
joining us.  Rev Nik Wooller did a very thought provoking 
Good Friday service to poetry, and John Addison was             
brilliant, as always, and played his guitar, which somehow 
makes our singing sound so much better .  

https://www.methodist.org.uk/action/climate/latest-news/
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Dear All, 

Cartway Church is holding a soup lunch on the following dates:  Friday April 
25th and Friday May 30th from 12.00 - 2.00pm. 

There is no charge but we will be grateful for donations which will go to                     
support a Ghanaian Community Health Project. 

Everyone is welcome and we look forward to seeing you at any of the times. 

The soup will be served upstairs, in the church. 

Blessings to all, 

Ruth 

Pray with us today…. 

God of grace and hope. Where the warmth of a smile eclipses the sinister sneer – 
Let hope stand triumphant. Where an act of kindness undermines an evil deed – 
Let hope stand triumphant.  
Where a word of peace silences the terrorist’s threat –  
Let hope stand triumphant. Where difference is diversity in place of disunity – 
Let hope stand triumphant. Where youth is innocent and age is wisdom – 
Let hope stand triumphant. Where love is real and faith is kindled – 
Let hope stand triumphant. Praying that praise and protest would be partners in our living and in 
our praying,  that your kingdom may come among us. 
Amen. 
 
Find more ways to pray at methodist.org.uk/prayer. 

http://methodist.org.uk/prayer?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR4HD6_MBHjsAtWg3I9TadcEJ8iiEvnbA2TGdUuYczxZaIb002OoOsHN5RVdGA_aem_UFEZ_GCaTHOkXhXNbNCs1Q
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Circuit Prayer Space  

 

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom meeting: 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?
pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

 

 

Faith Space - An online service for all 

 

Starts at 6:30pm on the link below.  

Weekly zoom services for anyone and everyone wherever in the world you are!  

Join Zoom meeting: 

https://zoom.us/j/95651019665?
pwd=bGgyVEdvQ0cvNDRpWm5HTVB0UDRmdz09 

 
Meeting ID: 956 5101 9665 

Passcode: 395669 

God bless you all and see you soon! 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
https://zoom.us/j/95651019665?pwd=bGgyVEdvQ0cvNDRpWm5HTVB0UDRmdz09
https://zoom.us/j/95651019665?pwd=bGgyVEdvQ0cvNDRpWm5HTVB0UDRmdz09
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Dear Friends, 

I do a lot of "extreme" indoor rowing. 

From 11
th
 May, a group from my rowing class, will each be 

rowing 7 marathons in 7 days in aid of MND and Severn 
Hospice. 

We are being encouraged to seek sponsorship from friends 
and contact groups etc. 

If anybody is able to sponsor me for this event it will be 
greatly appreciated. I have attached the QR code for the              
giving page, but if anybody is not familiar/able to use this 
method, please let me know so that alternative 
arrangements can be made. 

Thank you. 

Dave 

Dave Williams from Admaston Methodist Church 

(Please contact Circuit office for Dave’s contact details—thank you) 

Lawley Summer Pop-ups Planning.  

As part of our Circuit project in Lawley we would like to run a 
series of pop-up events over the summer. These might                   
include outdoor coffee mornings, crafts, arts and  a harvest      
festival.  

If you would like to be involved in planning and delivering 
these events please come to a meeting at Wellington               
Methodist Church on Tuesday 6th May at 19:30.  

We are looking to garner creative ideas and willing hands 
from across the Circuit.  

Look forward to seeing you  

John Parkin (Local Lay Pastor - Project Coordinator) 

Circuit Children and Young People Growth Group - Thursday 8th May.  

   

There will be a meeting for all those involved in work amongst Children and Young People. The meeting 
will be held at Dunwell Methodist Church on Thursday 8th May. It will start at 19:30 and will finish by 
21:00.  

There will be some general discussion about opportunities for working together across the Circuit. There 
are some specific points on the agenda including:  

• Circuit Summer Youth Event 

• Plans for attending 3Generate 

Appointment of Children and Young People Worker 

If you are aware of anything else that needs adding to the agenda please let John Parkin know 
(john@telfordmeth.org.uk). John will be chairing the meeting on behalf of the Circuit Leadership Team.  

mailto:john@telfordmeth.org.uk
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Advanced Safeguarding Course 

 

Stephanie Bradley, Assistant District Safeguarding Officer is doing Advanced 
Safeguarding Training in the Telford Circuit on Saturday 24th May 2025, starting 
at 10am at Wellington Methodist Church. 

If you are unsure as to whether you are due to attend a course please  contact 
either your Church Safeguarding Officer or Sharon in the Circuit Office on 01952 
505108. 

Registration will be from 9:30am with a prompt start at 10am, finishing around 
1pm. 

Please book directly with Stephanie  by calling 07494 734 473 or email: 
StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk  

Thank you. 

 

 

 

Please get in touch if you have something to share. 

 

Contact: 

circuitsupport@telfordmeth.org.uk 

or 01952 505108 

mailto:StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk


18 

Who Cares? An introduction to pastoral care Registration, Wed 4 Jun 2025 at 19:00 | 
Eventbrite  

Event website link: 

Who Cares? An introduction to pastoral care 

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/who-cares-an-introduction-to-pastoral-care-registration-1098782671549?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/who-cares-an-introduction-to-pastoral-care-registration-1098782671549?aff=oddtdtcreator
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 
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Wool Wanted 

If anyone has any spare balls of wool they 

don’t need, can you let Sharon (01952 

505108) in the Circuit office know please? 

At Dawley we are making knitted and                      

crocheted blankets for the dementia                  

patients at the Princess Royal Hospital. 

The colourful blankets help patients,             

particularly those with dementia, to find 

their way back to bed more easily – and 

also see the edge of the bed more clearly 

when getting in and out. They also provide 

a more homely feel to the wards.  Thank 

you. 

Calling all knitters: blankets wanted for pa-

tients with dementia – SaTH  

https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
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